*********************************************

St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
December 27, 2009
              The Feast of the Holy Family 
Saturday, December 26

   4:00 – Michael Lombardi Sr. – 17th Anniversary

Sunday, December 27

   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

   9:30 – Daniel Conant – 18th Anniversary

 11:30 – Albert & Angie Clary – Memorial

Saturday, January 2

  4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, January 3

  8:00 – Christopher Thompson – Memorial

  9:30 – Addison Bree Barrett – 1st Anniversary

 11:30 – Irene Lubinsky – Memorial

Important Dates

Sat.  12/26 - Blood Pressure Clinic – after 4:00 Mass

Sat. 12/26 – Sun 1/3 – NO CCD classes

Tue. 1/5 – CCD Classes resume for grades 1-8

There will be a 9:00am Mass on Wednesday, 12/30 and on Thursday, 12/31. The Holy Day Mass will be at 4:00pm on Thursday and then on Friday, January 1st at 10:30am
New Year’s Mass schedule

12/31 - New Year’s Eve – 4:00pm

1/1/10 - New Year’s Day – 10:30am

The rectory office will be closed on Thursday, December 31st and Friday, January 1st.  We wish everyone a wonderful New Year!
Daily Mass for 2010

Beginning Monday, January 4th Mass will be celebrated at 7:00am & 9:00am on Monday through Friday at St. Thomas Aquinas Parish in Bridgewater.  Fr. Wally will be one of the regular celebrants at the 9:00am Mass.  Also note that if there is a Holy Day, Mass will be celebrated here at St. John at 9:00am and 7:00pm.

Parish Calendars for 2010
We have beautiful 2010 Calendars thanks to our local Funeral Home (Prophett-Chapman, Cole & Gleason).  The Calendars are on the ushers’ tables.  Please take one home!

Our Shared Treasure
December 20, 2009 Collection: $2859.00

Grand Annual Collection: $775.00

Please remember the Church in your will.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $30,795 has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   

        St. Vincent de Paul
In this season of giving, the pantry has been very fortunate to receive so many gifts and donations.

We would like to thank everyone and we will keep you and your families in our prayers during this holy season of Christmas.
Pro-Life Baby Shower

The pro-life committee will host the annual Parish Baby Shower from January 2nd through January 24th.  All donations will assist needy mothers within the Archdiocese who have chosen life for their babies.  The following items are needed:
Disposable Diapers
Diaper bags
Crib sheets
Baby towels
"Sleep and play" sleepers (sizes 0-3, 3-6, 6-9, 9-12)
Nightgowns
Toiletries (wipes, rash ointment, baby shampoo, baby soap, baby lotion, powder, baby nail clippers, baby thermometers)
Blanket Sleepers (sizes 6-12 months)
Receiving blankets
Crib sheets
Rattles
Pacifiers
Teethers
Baby Bottles 
Donations can be placed in the "crib" located in the church.   All items will be picked up following the 11:30am Mass on Sunday, January 24th.  Please do not wrap the items. 
Thank you for your assistance!  Please contact Missy Schrader at 508-350-0017 or missyschrader@verizon.net with any questions or to join the Pro-life committee. 
A message from the Pastor…


Dear Friends,

The Christmas celebration at St. John’s was nothing short of spectacular.  The music was so incredibly beautiful. A special thank you goes to Paul Hoffman, our Director of Music, for putting together such a wonderful program. The children’s choir, under Paul’s direction, sang like the angels at the 6:00 Mass. The several adults who joined the children were a wonderful addition. Thank you for your many hours of rehearsal – we all benefited from your dedicated service.  Paul Hoffman was also responsible for the music at the 4:00 Mass in the parish hall as well as the program of music on Christmas Day which were both very beautiful. To the Director, musicians, cantors and choir members goes a special “Thank you” for making the Christmas Liturgies so special.



I also want to thank Mrs. Dorrie Bessette, her family and many friends, as well as the members of the Teen choir who made the 4:00 Liturgy so very beautiful and special. It was wonderful to see so many college students return to the teen choir as well.

The church looked absolutely beautiful thanks to the creative efforts of Chris Connelly, Lorraine Hopgood, the Peer Ministers and several parishioners who came to decorate the Church. I want to thank Rocco D’Angelo for all his many efforts at Christmas time and throughout the year. All the wreaths around the Church were donated by the Kiwanis Club of E. Bridgewater – thank you so much!
I also wish to thank the Ushers and Greeters, who certainly worked overtime for these celebrations, as well as the Altar Servers, Eucharistic Ministers and Lectors. I must also thank the police officers from East Bridgewater whose assistance was invaluable in directing traffic and in assisting people to cross Central Street safely.

We would not have such a wonderful Christmas without us taking care of those people who are in need of our assistance.  I want to thank the members of the St. Vincent de Paul Society for making sure that 45 families in our community had a delicious Christmas dinner. Over $4,000 in gift cards were donated by you, our faithful parishioners, so that dozens of families would have Christmas gifts under the tree. I also want to thank the East Bridgewater Visiting Nurses Association who donated 35 gift cards from Roche Bros. for the area needy. Finally, a special thank you also goes to the East Bridgewater Police and Fire Departments as well as the Compass Medical Center for their assistance in providing aid to the needy.

I would like to offer a profound word of thanks to the East Bridgewater Cable Co. and to Mr. Thomas Kerrigan who video-taped the 4:00 Mass on Christmas Eve so that it could be broadcast on Christmas Day for the residents of the Sachem Nursing Home, the Westview Rest Home and all of our many parishioners who, for whatever reason, were unable to come to church.  Because of this kindness, everyone who wanted to celebrate Christmas Mass in East Bridgewater was able to do so.

The parish family certainly came together to make Christmas very special. Your kindness expressed in your response to the Christmas giving tree brought happiness to many, many families.

God Bless and Happy New Year!
Fr. Wally.
